

125 N. West Street Alexandria, VA 22314-2754

WWW.FRA.ORG 800-FRA-1924 703-683-1400

Fax: 703-549-6610

December 20, 2021

The Honorable Rob Portman United States Senate 448 Russell Senate Office Building Washington, DC 20510

Fax: (202) 224-9075

Dear Senator Portman:

The Fleet Reserve Association (FRA) supports the "Pro Bono Corps Act" (S. 3047). The bill would establish a five-year pilot program authorizing the U.S. Department of Veterans Affairs (VA) to award grants to medical residency and fellowship programs to provide independent, pro bono medical examinations and opinions to help eligible low-income veterans substantiate their VA compensation benefits claims.

The Association appreciates your dedication to veteran issues. The FRA point of contact is Theo Lawson, Assistant Director of Legislative Programs, at TheoL@fra.org.

Sincerely,

JOHN R. DAVIS

Director, Legislative Programs

JRD:tl:tw